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Regarding the draft PGRR that Wayne Kemper is circulating on Section 6.3, Process for Developing Short Circuit Cases (attached), specifically 6.3 (3):

While ERCOT would like to see the SPWG and SSWG cases become more consistent and recognizes that the proposed change to the SPWG procedure manual for ERCOT to submit generation data received from Resource Entities  into the SPWG cases would accomplish this consistency, this change will have considerable impact to ERCOT staffing, RARF, and Resource Entity data submission.  
 

ERCOT is currently not staffed to provide data submission for the SPWG cases.  Our responsibilities for building SPWG cases has been to aggregate the data submitted by TSPs into a format for PSSE or ASPEN.  This effort has required a small percentage of a FTE to accomplish.  For ERCOT to extract and submit RE data from the NMMS and format for SPWG would take about the effort that we currently require for building SSWG Dataset B cases.  Almost 2 FTEs are allotted for the SSWG effort so expanding the ERCOT SPWG role would require an additional 0.6 FTE.  Due to staffing mandates and reductions, we do not have the bandwidth to expand the SPWG effort.
 

In addition, the RARF and NMMS process does not provide all the data needed for SPWG cases. The RARF has zero sequence data only for generators and it has not been populated for all resources. Without the proper sequence data for all equipment,  ERCOT cannot provide a model for all the generation in SPWG cases. In order for ERCOT to extract the required data from RARF and NMMS, the RARF spreadsheet will need to be expanded to collect all the sequence data for all the resources.  ERCOT does not originate modeling data but only provides what has been submitted by the equipment owners.
 

Until the necessary data is provided by RARF and NMMS, the TSPs most likely have the best data for system protection studies as a result of the Generation Interconnection Studies that they accomplish.  For the near term, the TSP submission must continue.  The proposed SPWG changes can go through the PLWG revision process but will result in an impact analysis showing considerable impact that could take a year or two to resolve and be dependent on outside factors such as ERCOT staffing additions, RARF expansion, and RE data submission.
